


Minutes for Road Association Meeting
December 31, 2024

Meeting called to order by President Jim Tizzano at 2:00 PM.

Proof of Meeting notice was in accordance with Florida Statute

Roll call showed President Jim Tizzano, Vice President Brian Rowback, Treasurer Amy Hizoune and Director Helen Locke to be present and validates a quorum.

Proposed budget which reflects a $40 per door fee for 2025 to all 679 residents within the 4 communities for a total of $323,920.00 budget for 2025. Copy of said budget will be attached to the minutes of this meeting. Motion by Brian Rowback, second by Amy Hizoune to adopt the budget as outlined above, unanimous approval by all voting members. 4-0

Repairs at the gatehouse next week for various maintenance projects and the ventilated soffits at the gatehouse were repaired by A-1 Seamless Gutters that was caused by hurricane damage.

The center medians will be upgraded next week by removing some dead trees and replanting new Crepe Myrtles and removing and laying new sod by the medians adjacent to the Long Bayou Clubhouse/Office which is long overdue.

The new budget posting and a general cleanup of the website will be done within the next month.

We are getting ready for the transition of the new TekWave VMS in early 2025. More updates at the January meeting.

President Tizzano informed the Board that we now have a “clean” copy of the Amended Articles of Incorporation and the Bylaws, and we need to revote the “clean” copy by the Board and also into our minutes. A motion by VP Rowback and second by Treasurer Amy Hizoune to adopt the “clean copy” of the above-mentioned documents passed 4-0.

Several questions and answers from residents were entertained about general maintenance proposed and executed were discussed.

Motion by VP Rowback to adjourn the meeting, second by Director Locke and approved by all, 4-0 was carried.
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